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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the on-line virtual meeting of the Recreation & Community Services Committee Meeting held on Monday 23rd  November 2020.

Committee Members:	Cllrs J Anscombe (Chair), L Beech, S Matthews, I Pilcher, J Skinner.

Non-Voting Advisory
Representatives: 	Cllr G Edwards (SCALGA)

Family Action 
Representative: 	Mrs C Peak,

Deputy Town Clerk:	Mrs C Smith
Admin Assistant: 	Ms K Furnass

Public: 1

1. Apologies for Absence.
Cllr S Bell – work commitments.

2. Declarations of interest.
There were no declarations of interest. 

3. Election of Chairperson  and Vice-Chairperson
Cllr Anscombe was proposed for Chairperson.
 It was agreed for Cllr Anscombe to be Chairperson.

Cllr Bensley was proposed for Vice-chairperson.
It was agreed for Cllr Bensley to be Vice-chairperson.

4. Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting 27th May 2020 were agreed. 

5. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
It was reported that there was still an ongoing problem with duck mess around the Market  Place. It was especially evident on Saturday during the regular market. It had been reported to Breckland & Norfolk Cllr Ed Colman at the  time. As there were food stalls in the location the Councillors thought it should be classed as an environmental issue. The Deputy Clerk informed the meeting that in the past, when asked, Breckland would clean up the area, but it was not on a regular schedule. The Deputy Clerk  was asked to take this issue back to Breckland.
It was agreed for the Deputy Clerk to take the issue of duck mess back to Breckland.

6. To receive and consider Recreation and Community Service Issues from non-member Councillors.
No issues were reported.

7. To receive and consider urgent items at the discretion of the Chairman.
None received.

8. To receive and consider reports and/or issues relating to the following:-
8.1    Recreation Beech Trees: A resident had requested some work to be done on trees neighbouring his property and for gaps to be filled in the hedgerow alongside the same area. Ownership of the trees is being disputed so will need to be clarified before any work can be taken forward. Although previous unsuccessful attempts had been made to fill in the gaps in the hedgerow  it was suggested that a further attempt should be made. The Deputy Clerk was asked to organise the gap filling of the hedgerow.
	It was agreed for the Deputy Clerk to organise  the gap filling of the hedgerow.

8.2    Orford Road: The consultation results had previously been circulated. The Project Officer Sue Dent had completed a consultation on the Orford Road play area and there had been a good response. 
	After discussing the results, it was suggested that the Project Officer should do another project similar to the one at the Oaklands. 
It was agreed for the Project Officer to do a new project at Orford Road similar to the one at the Oaklands play area.

8.3    Allotments: The Deputy Clerk read from the report on the occupancy of the allotments. There were two half plots and I full plot left.
         A request to take on another starter plot for SCALGA had been received.
	It was agreed for SCALGA to take on Shouldham Lane 29 as a starter plot.
[bookmark: _Hlk57213528]         Complaints about rats and chicken feeding had been received. It was noted that previously it had been agreed not to use any pest control in regard to the rat problems at the allotments. Literature had also previously been sent out to the tenants informing them of good feeding habits and the offer from Mark Edwards Pest Control to advise on rat and feeding equipment. It was suggested for the Deputy Clerk to email, where possible, to the tenants to remind them of the information available. 
It was agreed for the Deputy Clerk to email, where possible, to the tenants to remind   them of the information available. 

9. 	Grave Digging Policy 
[bookmark: _Hlk57290404]    A DRAFT Grave Digging policy had been previously circulated. An additional suggestion had been received from a councillor that soil removed from graves was not stored on adjacent graves but wheelbarrowed away and returned to refill the grave after burial. During discussions it was suggested to explore if this suggestion was workable with local undertakers and the gravedigger. It was proposed to accept the DRAFT Grave Digging policy, further amendments may be made following consultation with the undertaker and grave digger.
It was agreed to accept the DRAFT Grave Digging policy, it was noted further amendments could be made following consultation with the undertaker and grave digger.

10.    Request to Metal Detect
[bookmark: _Hlk57290934]         A request to metal detect on council land had been received and during discussions it was mentioned that there was no policy to cover this. To enable a quick response, it was proposed for the Deputy Clerk to make a draft policy and to take this to the next full Town Council meeting on 9th December. 
It was agreed for the Deputy Clerk to make a draft policy and to take this to the next full Town Council meeting on 9th December to enable a quick response.

11.    Section 106 report for open spaces commuted sums
   Another meeting is to be arranged, an update and figures will be available afterwards.

   Cllr Skinner asked for the young children’s play area to be put on the next agenda. 
  
12. Date for the next meeting: 
          The date of the next meeting 25th January 2021


 Meeting Closed at 7.25pm.                                                        Chairman…………………………



Initials: ____
